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Curlers rejoice!  The Doodlespiel is returning to Banff from January 25 – 27, 2013 for its 
41st anniversary.  With 96 teams competing this year, the CSEG Doodlespiel has grown 
immensely since its humble beginnings in 1973.  The spiel will kick off on Friday with a 
full day of games, followed by an AAA beef dinner and the ever-popular Calcutta team 
auction.  After that, players get a chance to strap on a helmet and compete for prizes in 
the human curling competition.  The tournament continues on the Saturday and is 
capped off by another night of festivities including a poker tournament, VIP party at 
Rose and Crown, and late night pizza at the curling club.  The final games are wrapped 
up on Sunday, as teams make a herculean effort to curl while enduring the after-effects 
of the previous night.  Registration for teams has already closed, but social attendees 
are always welcome!   
 
Registration info can be found online at www.doodlespiel.com or contact Vince 
DeWolfe at vince@cossackland.ca. 
 

 

 

  

http://www.doodlespiel.com/
mailto:vince@cossackland.ca


 

Distinguished Lecture Tour: Featuring Dr. Don Lawton 

 

The CSEG is pleased to support the Distinguished Lecture Tour. This is a 
national lecture tour sponsored by the CSEG Foundation and presented by 
a distinguished member of the Canadian Society of Exploration 
Geophysicists (CSEG). The goal is to promote the science and application of 
geophysics to those working with, studying and interested in the science of 
geophysics and highlights a topic of current interest. This year’s topic is: 

 “Post-earthquake Seismic Reflection Survey, Christchurch, New Zealand” 

University of Regina: Wed, January 16 

  University of Manitoba: Thursday, January 17 

University of Saskatchewan: Friday, January 18 

CSEG Luncheon: Wednesday, January 23 

University of Alberta: Thursday, January 31 

If you are interested in hosting a lecture or have topics to suggest for future 
lectures, please contact: Annette Milbradt cdl@cseg.ca 

http://www.cseg.ca/education/lecture-tour.cfm 

 

CSEG Luncheon Tickets for Students:  

 
For many years, generous corporate sponsors have donated free tickets for 
the monthly CSEG Technical Luncheon to students studying at the U of C and 
SAIT.  These luncheons are an effective way for students to keep current with 
the ongoing trends in the geophysical community, network with industry 
professionals, and reduce the strain on their meal budget (tickets are normally 
$45).   
 
Students who are interested in attending should contact Laura Baird at the 
University of Calgary or John Fernando at SAIT for tickets. 

mailto:cdl@cseg.ca
http://www.cseg.ca/education/lecture-tour.cfm


 
 

CSEG Foundation Scholarship 
 

Every year, the CSEG scholarship committee distributes scholarships to deserving 
candidates at Universities across Canada.  The criteria for receiving a scholarship 
are enrollment in a program leading to a career or research in exploration 
geophysics, academic performance, financial need and extra-curricular activities.  In 
2012 18 industry leaders donated $40,000 which was able to fund 19 scholarships 
to students across the country.  This year the committee also introduced two 
geoscience technology scholarships for $1000 each, with the plan to expand to four 
in 2013 due to the industry demand for graduates in that discipline.  Scholarship 
applications are available for the 2013/2014 academic year on the CSEG website 
http://www.cseg.ca/students/scholarships.cfm  and the deadline for university 
applicants is June.15th 2013 and for Geoscience Technology students it is August 
15th, 2013.  
  

Following is what is needed to apply: 
 
¶ A completed application with the signature of the department head  
¶ Transcripts  
¶ Two faculty references 

 
Also, applicants must be CSEG student members or can apply for a student 
membership at the same time (It is free for students! See sponsorship article below) 
 
For more information: 
 

Mathew Klukas ɀ Senior Trustee - CSEG Foundation Scholarship Committee 
MKLUKAS@talisman-energy.com 

 

 

CSEG Travel Grant and Learning Subsidy Program  
 

Looking to travel to a convention, learning opportunity or host an educational event?  
 
In 2012 the CSEG Foundation Travel Grant and Learning Subsidy supplied over $9,000 
for students to travel and attend events such as the CSEG Convention, the SEG Annual 
Meeting, geophysical workshops, geological field trips, WUIGC, and CUPC. We have seen 
this program grow over the last few years and had over 96 member applicants from 
universities across Canada. As a result of this growth, we are excited to announce that 
this year we have an increased budget and hope to be able to fund even more students 
to attend worthwhile events. So if you plan on travelling to or hosting a learning event 
where you could use funding – please apply! 

http://www.cseg.ca/students/scholarships.cfm
mailto:MKLUKAS@talisman-energy.com


 
The CSEG Foundation Travel Grant and Learning Subsidy has 3 deadlines per year: Feb 
1, June 1, and Oct 1. In order to receive a grant for yourself or your group, you must 
apply at the deadline which occurs before your event in order to get approval for 
funding before you go. Plan ahead and be prepared for these deadlines, and you will 
have a better chance at capturing some funds for your endeavor. Some upcoming 
events applicable for the Feb 1 deadline might be CSEG Convention, GeoSkills, CGU 
annual meeting, and ASEC.  
 

The CSEG Foundation Travel Grant and Learning Subsidy has a mandate to fund great 
learning opportunities for students, so don’t miss out on this opportunity for funding!  
 

Check out the CSEG Foundation page at: 

http://www.cseg.ca/foundation/index.cfm 

 

Check out our funding guidelines at: 

http://www.cseg.ca/foundation/_docs/CSEG-Foundation-Funding-Guidelines.pdf 

 

Fill  out the application at: 

http://www.cseg.ca/foundation/_docs/CSEG -Foundation -Funding -
Application.pdf  

 
Please feel free to email the funding committee at  foundationfunding@cseg.ca  

if you have questions.  
 

 

2012 Challenge Bowl Finals at the SEG Annual Meeting 
 

The seventh annual Challenge Bowl Finals were held at the SEG annual meeting on Monday, 
November 5th in Las Vegas, NV. For the second time on the Vegas competition stage, Canada 

has brought home the winning prize. The Canadian team members this year were Darragh 
O'Connor and Adrian Smith, who were actually a 

composite team from two universities. O'Connor is a 

master's candidate at Dalhousie University in Nova 
Scotia, and Smith, has recently graduated from the 

University of Western Ontario and is now at the 
University of Calgary with the CREWES consortium. The 

Canadian team split the cash prize of US $1000 and 
were also offered two "tickets" for interview slots with 

ExxonMobil. The other finalist team consisted of 

Debarpit Chandra from Maharashtra Institute of 
Technology and Debanjan Datta from the Indian School of Mines. The 2012 competition also 

featured 9 other teams from Italy, the United States, the United Arab Emirates, Germany, 
Argentina, and England. All teams had earned their spot at the Vegas meeting by winning a 

regional Challenge Bowl competition. Way to go Canada! 

http://www.cseg.ca/foundation/index.cfm
http://www.cseg.ca/foundation/_docs/CSEG-Foundation-Funding-Guidelines.pdf
http://www.cseg.ca/foundation/_docs/CSEG-Foundation-Funding-Application.pdf
http://www.cseg.ca/foundation/_docs/CSEG-Foundation-Funding-Application.pdf
mailto:foundationfunding@cseg.ca


 



2012 JGF Summary  
By Jessica Baldwin and Brad Ohler 

 
On November 13th, 2012, over 110 geophysicists attended the 
10th installment of the Junior Geophysicists Forum at the Hyatt 
Regency.  The JGF is designed to allow students and junior 
geophysicists an opportunity to network with experienced 
members of the industry.  The event kicked off with a wonderful 
and entertaining talk by Laurie Bellman of Canadian Discovery Ltd, outlining her path 
through the industry, from overseas to Calgary.  If you thought starting your new job 
was stressful, try ducking yellow tape to get into your building, only to find that a bomb 
threat has been called in and the place evacuated!  However, that didn’t stop her from 
being on time for her first day. 
To help break the ice, the attendees were broken up into mixed groups consisting of 

senior/junior geophysicists and students and played a game where 
participants had to answer various questions. We were also lucky to have a 
mingling magician stop by to help get conversations going. 

The JGF is an enormous undertaking, and it would not have been possible without the 
help of the 2012 sponsors.  We would like to thank Apache, Cenovus, Devon, Encana, 
Enerplus, Griffiths Energy, PennWest, Petrobakken, RPS Energy, and Talisman for their 
generous contributions. 
Thanks are also in order for the organizing committee – their hard work was integral to 
getting this year’s JGF off the ground.  The 2012 committee was made up of: Rob 
Vestrum (Thrust Belt Imaging), Jennifer Welsh (Quicksilver Resources), RJ Vestrum (U of 
C), Daniel Loas (U of C), Mark Lukwinski (CGGVeritas), and Jessica Baldwin (Encana). 
Finally, thank you to all the attendees for making the event a success, and we look 
forward to seeing you next year! 

 

CSEG University Outreach at the CUPC 
 
Each year, physics students at every Canadian University, as well as international 
schools, are invited to attend the Canadian Undergraduate Physics Conference. The 

physics conference allows undergraduate physics students to 
take part in labs and lectures and share their findings in 
various disciplines to their peers. This year the conference was 
held in Vancouver and was hosted by the University of British 
Columbia. Two hundred undergraduate students from across 
the country and internationally attended this conference. The 
CUPC committee did a great job organizing the conference.  

 
The CUPC included a poster presentation session, industry talks, student based talks, 
social events, physics lab tours, a closing banquet, a graduate school and career fair. The 



CSEG Foundation University Student Outreach Committee displayed a booth run by 
Karen Chong, Stephen Kotkas and Alex Shrake. The volunteers met with students 
looking to pursue careers in physics. Students were pleased to learn about the 
possibility of a career as an exploration geophysicist or data processor and what it might 
mean for their future. Many students did not know or understand the purpose of 
geophysicists in corporations and that there is a geophysics community that is strongly 
supported by industry. Attending the career fair was beneficial for the CSEG Foundation 
University Student Outreach as the committee was able to inform the student body of 
the benefits that CSEG membership offers to a new group of potential future 
geoscientists. The 2013 CUPC will be held at McMaster University.  
 

 

Western Inter-University Geoscience Conference: 

Written by Mike Smorodin, Geoph.I.T. 
 

The CSEG Foundation is sponsoring the 2013 Western Inter-University Geoscience 
Conference (WIUGC) hosted by the University of British Columbia in Vancouver from 
January 3rd through 5th. The WIUGC is an annual student-run conference where 
geoscience students present their research as well as discuss 
job opportunities, recent discoveries and new technologies 
with peers and industry reps.  
The CSEG University Student Outreach Committee will be 
sending Mike Smorodin, junior geophysicist with Apoterra 
Seismic Processing, and Aaron Foyer, junior geophysicist with Talisman Energy, as 
representatives to take part in conference activities and promote membership within 
the CSEG. More information can be found on the conference website at: 
http://wiugc2013.com/. 

 

2012 Honorary Address:  

The 2012 edition of the annual Honorary Address entitled “From Evolution to 
Exploration: Our African Journey” played to nearly 1,100 junior high school students 
from both Calgary and Canmore school boards and 528 general public on November 26 
at the Jubilee Auditorium. The evening performance was attended by many students 
from the Geoscience and Archeology departments at University of Calgary.  
 
The two topics this year were the fascination we all have with chasing the hydrocarbon 
elephant pools out of the sedimentary jungle around the world and the fossil record of 
our own species from the earliest known emergence of hominids in Africa to the present 
day.   
 

http://wiugc2013.com/


“Elephant Hunting” was the first presentation, delivered 
by Dr. Trent Rehill, VP Exploration for Kulczyk Oil 
Ventures of Calgary.  He vividly described the 
fascination with exploration that motivates 
explorationists the world over.  Trent began his career 
in Calgary, which then led him (like many CSPG 
members) around the world.  His African career and 
adventures is the cross over point between the world of 
petroleum exploration and the topic of hominid origins, presented by Dr. Ian Tattersall, 
Director Emeritus of Anthropology at the American Museum of Natural History in New 
York.   

 
Dr. Tattersall explores the human hereditary tree from 
its roots over 3 million years ago (and possibly 5 
million) through periods when many hominids 
occupied the world, to the present day when Homo 
sapiens rules this planet alone.  The two talks are 
available on the CSPG website for those unfortunate 
enough to be unable to attend it live. 
 

The organizing committee wishes to thank all those who helped out with planning and 
executing the event, the contributing societies and to the individuals and companies 
who sponsored it.   
 

CSEG Mentorship Program  

The CSEG Foundation Mentorship Program is a volunteer driven program that 
focuses on developing young geophysicists by pairing them with industry 
professionals as mentee and mentor.  Developing professional relationships, 
facilitating an environment of open communication, and offering a tangible way 
for students to learn more about the industry they will soon be contributing to, 
are the goals of the Mentorship program.   
 
In the fourth year of the Mentorship program, we have seen a record number of 
both mentor and mentee applications.  We are excited to carry this momentum 
into the new semester where the Mentorship committee will be hosting a 
Mentorship workshop for all our industry mentors on January 30th where the 
keynote speaker will be former CSEG President, Larry Herd.   
 
In the New Year, we know there will be new opportunities for each of our mentor 
mentee pairings to interact and develop. Good mentorship comes from building 



good relationships.  Call your mentor, go for a coffee, grab lunch, meet up at a 
CSEG luncheon or lunchbox geophysics talk. The CSEG Foundation believes an 
individualized approach to professional development is a fundamental part of 
successful growth for future generations of geoscientists.     
 
The mentorship program has been created for the benefit of geophysics students 
looking to develop their industry network, learn more about their science and 
answer questions they have about their future careers.  If you are not yet a part 
of the CSEG mentorship program but are interested in participating, you can 
apply at the CSEG website link below: 
 
www.cseg.ca/students/mentorship.cfm  
 
We encourage all geophysics students to apply.  If you have any questions, feel 
free to contact us at mentorship@cseg.ca  
 

 

 

 

http://www.cseg.ca/students/mentorship.cfm


 
Students! Don’t forget that you need to reapply, as memberships 
expired on January 1, 2013.  The student membership forms can 

be found: 
 

 http://www.cseg.ca/students/student -info.cfm 
 

Thank you to our 2013 student membership sponsor: 

RPS Energy 
 
 

 
If you would like to contribute to the CSEG Outreach Newsletter, please email 

submissions to: 
kacho@statoil.com or jchling@gmail.com  

 

 

http://www.cseg.ca/students/student-info.cfm
mailto:kacho@statoil.com
mailto:jchling@gmail.

